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Dates for your Diary 

 

LATE JULY EVENT  

Saturday 29th July 

Tower Event 

 

AUGUST 

Thursday 3rd August 

Walking Group walk  

 

Saturday 12th August 

St. Faithôs SC Summer Lunch 

 

Sunday 20th August 

Walking Group walk  

 

SEPTEMBER 

Monday 4th September 

Advice session about Produce Show 

 

Tuesday 5th September 

Parish Council Meeting 

 

Wednesday 6th September 

Indoor bowls recommences 

 

Saturday 9th September 

Sponsored Ride and Stride 

 

Sunday 10th September 

Annual Produce Show 

 

Thursday 14th September 

Walking Group walk  

 

Saturday 16th September 

Pre-School Quiz and Chips 

 

Sunday 17th September 

Walking Group walk  

 

Thursday 21st September 

Messy Church 

History Soc. AGM  

 

Saturday 23rd September 

Film Night  

 

Sunday 24th September 

URC Harvest Service 

 

Monday 25th September 

St. Faithôs Harvest Supper 

     

Kilsby Kronickle 
óWatering Can Dunking Ceremonyô at the allotments (see page 4).  Pictured are  (left to right): 

County Councillor Malcolm  Longley, Paul Sedgeley (allotment holder), Janet Chappell 

(Trustee and Clerk - Kilsby Poors Land Charity), Matt Young (Grantscape), Yvonne Hibbert 

and Georgina Wagstaff (tenants of the grazing land), and Charles Smedley (allotment holder). 

We are very sad to have to record the death of one of our longest-serving 

contributors, Gren Hatton, after a long struggle against cancer.  Gren has 

been writing articles for KK on a wide variety of aspects of local history 

since early in 2009 and his fascinating and informative pieces will be 

hugely missed.  However, Gren wrote a stock of articles during his last 

months, ready for publication in the magazine.   One of these - the third 

part of the  story of the evolution of Kilsby and Barby appears in this 

issue and others will appear over the coming months. 

 

Elsewhere in this issue we have an encouraging report on progress with 

the establishment of a community shop and post office, and an interesting 

update on the Neighbourhood Plan a year after it was ómadeô.  There is 

also a piece (page 20) on proposed changes to the governance of the Fire 

and Rescue Service.  The period of public consultation unfortunately 

finishes on 1st August so if you want to express your views on the 

proposal you will need to do so quickly. 

 

It is good to see that Victoria Devaney is to take over the running of 

Playtime and we wish her well with her new role.  We hope someone will 

also come forward to continue the work of the Kilsby Guides, a group  

which has offered so many brilliant opportunities and experiences to girls 

in the village over recent years,.  The current leaders are standing down 

and Kilsby Guides can only continue if new leaders come forward (see 

page 6).  Here at Kronickle, we urgently need new people to join our team 

and, in particular, to take over the task of distributing the magazines to 

our volunteer deliverers.  Finally, Chris Clay is looking for more people to offer to open their gardens for the 

popular National Gardens Scheme event. 

 

We also have news of the Annual Produce Show and on page 23 are recipes for items you may want to enter 

for the Cookery section.  Other events include a Summer Lunch, annual Harvest Supper, and a Quiz and Chips 

evening, plus a sponsored Ride and Stride if you want to work off some of the calories!   Enjoy the summer. 
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KILSBY PARISH COUNCIL  
COUNCILLORS (from April 2017)  

 Name  Address     Tel   Areas of responsibility  
         
Reg Dunn    9 Cowley Way          01788 823148  CHAIRMAN of the Council  
    Kilsby, Rugby CV23 8XB       Highways                                            
    regandvivdunn@btinternet.com     Verges/Mowing  
            Budget  
 
Charles Smedley   5 The Lawns           01788 822241  VICE CHAIRMAN 
    Kilsby, Rugby CV23 8YT      Policy Documents  
                                             chassmedley23@aol.co.uk                                             Planning Commit tee,  
            Cemetery     
                                                                                                                                                
 
Maggie Chandler             The George, Watling Street       01788 822229   Planning Committee    
    Kilsby, Rugby CV23 8YE      Finance                                                    
      magchandlerpcouncil.only@gmail.com         
                
            
Richard Page   14 Barby Road          01788 822480               Budget/Finances  
    Kilsby, Rugby CV23 8XD      Street Lighting  
              richvalpage@gmail.com       
 
Liz Rochford    Japonica, 23 Main Road         01788 822791  Youth Liaison  
    Kilsby, Rugby, CV23 8XR      Post Office/shop  
    ghillie38@hotmail.co.uk  
 
 
Sarah Stainton       Tudor Cottage, Manor Road     01788 822477   Facebook Page  
    Kilsby, Rugby, CV23 8XS      School Governing  
    sjstainton@gmail.com      Youth Liaison  
            Cheque signatory  
            Litter picking  
 
Bob Gent    7 Fishers Close          01788 823528  Planning Committee  
    Kilsby, Rugby, CV23 8XH      Kilsby Kronickle  
    bobgent@bt internet.com      Rights of Way    
  
 
Jenny Fisher    5 Middle Street          01788 823027  Planning Committee  
    Kilsby, Rugby, CV23 8XT      Policing/PCSOs  
    jmfisher@hotmail.co.uk  
 
Barbara Almond   Orchard House          01788 824333  Village Hall rep.    
    22A Rugby Road       Planning Committee    
    Kilsby, Rugby, CV23 8XX  
    barbara@almondconsult.com  
 
Richard Thompson   17 Manor Road,          01788 822035  Planning Committee      
    Kilsby, Rugby, CV23 8XS      Policing/PCSOs  
    kpc.rthompson@outlook.com  
 
Keith Adams    26 Hall Close,          07775 922933  Planning Committee  
    Kilsby, Rugby, CV23 8XZ  
    keith@kilsby.net  
                                                                                                                       
   

BURIALS - Please contact Helen Smedley, 5 The Lawns, Kilsby, Tel: 01788 822241, hsmedley@talktalk.net  
HIGHWAY WARDEN - Howard Gibbs, 11 Fishers Close, howard@hgibbs.plus.com  01788 824718, 07835 308073 
District Councillors:    Catherine Lomax, 24 Castle Mound, Barby, Rugby CV23 8TN, Tel: 01788 890939  
                                  clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk  
        Ian Robertson, Tel: 07747 774712/01788 510613   irobertson@daventrydc.gov.uk            
County Councillor:       Malcolm Longley, Tel: 07721 824053  mlongley@northamptonshire.gov.uk  
Defibrillator Checker:  Lesley Loader, Tel: 01788 822246   
                      
DAVENTRY DISTRICT COUNCIL 01327 871100.           NORTHAMPTONSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 0300 126 1000  

Clerk to Kilsby Parish Council - Mrs Catherine Camp, 18 Kilsby Road, Barby, Rugby CV23 8TT  
Tel: 01788 891184      e -mail parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk  

Website www.kilsbyvillage.co.uk  
 
 

           
 
 
 

mailto:howard@hgibbs.plus.com
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KILSBY PARISH COUNCIL  
(From Councillor Bob Gent, Tel: 823528 and the 
Parish Clerk parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk  
Tel: 891184) 
 
Kilsby Parish Council meets on the first Tuesday of 
each month at 7.30 pm in the Kilsby Room at Kilsby 
Village Hall.  Any member of the parish is welcome 
to attend and hear the discussion.  The first 20 
minutes of the meeting will be open to allow 
parishioners to raise any issues that they may have. 
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take 
place on TUESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER at 7.30 pm. 
The October meeting will be held a week later than 
usual, on Tuesday 10th October.  Meetings will then 
revert to the usual first Tuesday of the month. 
 
Since the last Kilsby Kronickle came out the General 
Election has been held.  Chris Heaton-Harris MP 
was returned to his seat as the Conservative 
Member of Parliament.  He can be contacted by 
email chris.heatonharris.mp@parliament.uk  or 
writing to him at óThe House of Commons, 
Westminster, London SW1A 0AAô or phoning either 
0207 219 7048 or 01604 859721. 
 
Policing  
The PCSOs have reported that in the last couple of 
months there has been one burglary in Kilsby and 
one incident of criminal damage.  DIRFT suffered a 
theft of a motorcycle.  The police remind you not to 
leave cars unlocked or with windows open during the 
summer weather. 
 
Following the recent tragic death of an 11 year old 
boy who was electrocuted on the railway line at 
DIRFT, please make sure that everyone is aware of 
the dangers of straying onto the line. 
 
Consultation is currently taking place on whether the 
Police & Crime Commissioner should take over 
responsibility for the Fire and Rescue Service.  (See 
article on page 20.)  
 
Website  
Kilsbyôs new website can be accessed by going to 
www.kilsbyvillage.co.uk 
Any organisation which would like to manage its own 
page on the website will be able to do so, and thus 
ensure that the page has up to date information on it.  
Please let the Clerk know if this is something your 
organisation would like to do. 
 
A361 Site  
A number of residents from Daventry Road attended 
the last Parish Council meeting and raised concerns 
over the size of the balancing pond that has been 
constructed, and where its water will drain to.  There 
are concerns that it will lead to flooding issues.  A 
site meeting is going to be arranged with the builders 
and Severn Trent, so that the concerns can be 
addressed. 
 

Highway Issues  
The dip in the road on the A361 which was causing 
lorries to shake and make a noise when they drove 
over it has now been corrected.  This has been 
funded by money from DIRFT 3, as has the new 
white lining to show drivers the correct lanes for the 
A5 and A361.  We had hoped for Vehicle Activated 
Go Slow signs to be installed on the A5, but the 
Highways Agency have demanded such a large long 
term maintenance fee to cover them that DIRFT are 
unable to fund them. 
 
The Ridgeway and Longdown Lane now have 
Weight Limit signage.  This has been funded by 
DIRFT 3. 
 
After a very long wait, Avant homes have now 

placed (rather small) signs at the entrance to Malt 

Mill Close telling construction traffic not to turn into 

the close. We hope that this has helped. 

We are still awaiting the óNo HGVô signs for the end 
of Watling Street.  These need to be illuminated, 
which is being blamed for the delay.  Once they are 
in place, a meeting will be held with Watling Street 
residents to review the issues of parking in Watling 
Street. 
(Eds. See also Cllr. Jenny Fisherôs report on 
page 13.)  
 
Community Shop/Post Office  
The Community Shop Group is now being chaired by 
Dr Gostick with Peter Ayton as Treasurer.  The 
group is trying to move the plans forward and has 
reached agreement on a preferred site and sourced 
a portacabin which will be fitted out with racking, and 
shelving suitable for use as a shop.  This is a 
cheaper option than the previous proposal, so 
should be more achievable. 
 
Once a shop is re-established the Post Office are 
happy to set up a Post Office facility within the 
building. 
 
The Community Shop Group will be sending out a 
questionnaire asking for volunteers prepared to help 
in the shop to indicate when they may be able to 
spare a few hours, and the Parish Council has been 
asked to help provide a bridging loan.  A loan has 
yet to be confirmed as the Parish Council needs to 
see a costed business plan to ensure that any loan 
made can in fact be repaid.  It also has to seek 
Government approval before being able to borrow 
money.  (Eds. See separate report on page 11.)  
 
Speedwatch  
Kilsby will be able to have the use of speed guns 
over a six week period from 29th July to 9th 
September, but they do need volunteers willing to be 
trained to use them.  If you are worried about the 
speed of traffic through the village, please contact 
Barbara Almond (Tel: 824333) and offer to attend a 
training session.  We need groups of three trained    

(Cont. on next page) 

mailto:parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk
mailto:chris.heatonharris.mp@parliament.uk
http://www.kilsbyvillage.co.uk
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WALKING GROUP  
(From Lesley Loader, Tel:  822246) 
 
Sunday dates are 20 August and 17 September. 
These walks leave The White House (next door but 
one to the Chapel) at 10.00 am and are local and 
roughly 7-9 miles with a stop, hopefully, at a pub at 
lunchtime, though many of us take our own picnic. 
 
Thursday dates are 3 August and 14 September.  
The September date is a week later than usual 
because a number of the regular walkers will be 
away walking in the Lake District on the first 
Thursday of September.  On the Thursday walks we 
are currently following the River Avon to 
Stratford.  We leave from The White House at the 
slightly earlier time of 9.30 am as some travelling is 
involved.  
 
More information from ljloader@btinternet.com or 
phone 822246. 

volunteers to use the guns.  The more trained 

groups there are, the more times we can monitor the 

traffic speeds. 

Bonfires  
The bonfire takes its name from the medieval bon-
fire of animal bones.  While modern day bonfire 
ingredients are on the whole less gruesome, burning 
waste materials can cause pollution and local 
nuisance.  There is no legislation or specific bylaws 
that specify times which garden bonfires can be lit, 
but please think of your neighbours and try to light 
them in the evening, when washing has been taken 
in.  Only burn dry materials, donôt burn plastics or 
other noxious substances, and donôt leave the fire 
unattended or light it in unsuitable weather 
conditions. 
 
If you are bothered by smoke, approach your 
neighbour and explain the problem. If this fails, then 
contact Daventry District Council (01327 871100) as 
under the Environmental Protection Act 1990 it is an 
offence for people to dispose of waste in a way that 
causes pollution of the environment or harm to 
human health. 
 
Shooting  
The Parish Council has been made aware that some 
village residents were sitting in their conservatory 
when a pigeon that had been shot came crashing 
down onto the conservatory roof.  Although it is not 
an offence to shoot a wood pigeon, please consider 
where a bird might land, as this particular incident 
caused a lot of distress to the homeowner.  Thank 
you. 
If you hear shots, then you can always call the local 
police on 101 so they can check out the fire arms 
certificate to make sure that any gun is being used 
safely and responsibly. 
 
Jubilee Wood  
Just a reminder that a wood was planted some years 
ago on the east side of the A5 just before the DIRFT 
site.  This is community woodland which anyone is 
welcome to use and walk in. 
 
Grants available from A361 Development  
As part of the planning process, when Avant Homes 
were granted consent to build 48 houses on 
Daventry Road, the developer had to provide some 
funding under various headings. 
 
The money is being held by Daventry District Council 
and the Parish has to submit costed bids for items 
which fit under the following headings to be able to 
access the money:- 
 
Allotments, Green Space, Indoor Sports, Indoor 
youth, Outdoor Sports, Parks and Gardens, Play 
Areas. 
 
There is currently £35,000 available, with further 
similar sums of money available when the houses  
 

are 50% occupied and 75% occupied.  The  
developers think that all houses will be completed 
and occupied by September 2018, with about 50% 
occupation by spring 2018. 
 
Please get in contact with the Clerk if your 
organisation has an idea about how to use some of 
this money, preferably with a costed proposal.  The 
Parish Council is very keen that this money is spent 
in Kilsby and not kept by Daventry, so we need your 
help to try and get hold of it.  
(Clerk - email parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk or 
Tel: 8911184.) 

Water for the Allotments  
(From Janet Chappell, Tel: 822764) 
 
Allotment holders in Kilsby have always had to 
devise ways of harvesting rain water for their crops.  
Now, with the aid of grant funding, a scheme has 
been financed to install a mains water supply which 
feeds troughs on the site and provides ready access 
to water for the allotment plots and adjacent grazing 
land. 
 
The grants have been obtained via Grantscape from 
the Airvolution Community Benefit Fund for Kilsby 
(DIRFT Wind Turbines) and from the 
Northamptonshire County Council Empowerment 
Fund via County Councillor, Malcolm Longley.  Matt 
Young from Grantscape and Malcolm Longley were 
thanked for their assistance at an opening ówatering 
can dunking ceremonyô on June 12th. 
 
Charles Smedley, one of the allotment holders, has 
been the instigator of the project and has guided the 
process which has taken over two years and cost 
nearly £1,800.   The Poors Land Charity which owns 
the allotments is indebted to Charles for his efforts.  
A timely achievement in this dry summer . 
(Eds.  See picture on front page.)  

mailto:ljloader@btinternet.com
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FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR CATHERINE LOMAX  
(Tel: 890939, 24 Castle Mound, Barby, CV23 8TN, clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk) 

MESSY CHURCH 
(From Nancy Golding, Tel: 822611) 

 

Thursday, 21st September  
4.00 pm - 6.00 pm 

 
      in Kilsby Village Hall  

 
Children welcome with parents/carers. 
It's art, crafts, songs, stories and eating 

together. 
 

It's fun and it's free!  

Community and Voluntary Sector Budget  
During 2016-17, Daventry District Council (DDC) 
gave £160,000+ in grants to around 50 voluntary and 
community organisations, including £60,000 to 
Citizensô Advice (CAB), which dealt with more than 
6000 enquiries in the past year.  Daventry Area 
Community Transport (DACT) received £20,000, and 
provided more than 45,000 passenger trips by car 
and mini-bus, and more than 3700 bookings for 
mobility aids through Shop Mobility.  Some 21 
community groups received up to £500 for one-off 
events which then raised £46,000 for good causes.  
 
Grants totalling £61,000 have already been 
approved for this year.  A recommendation goes to 
full Council later this month to increase the 
community and voluntary sector commissioning 
budget from £80K to £150K for three years from 
April 2018. 
 
DACT  
DACT received the Queenôs Award for Voluntary 
Service, the equivalent of the MBE for voluntary 
organisations.  It is a very worthy winner. 
 
Womenôs Tour Cycle Race 
The Womenôs Tour Cycle Race, which started in 
Daventry, was been deemed a great success by 
DDC. 
 
Electric Cars  
Six electric charging points for cars have been set 
up, with further points across the district to come, 
but, apart from a second in Lodge Road car park, we 
have no information as to the other locations yet. 

Police and Crime Commissioner  
DDC is supporting the proposal for the Police and 
Crime Commissioner (PC&C) to take on 
responsibility for Fire and Rescue Service, and it has 
indicated that it would welcome PC&C also taking on 
responsibility for Ambulance Service. ( Eds. See 
also page 20.)  
 
Canal Arm  
A recommendation goes to full Council at the end of 
the month for building part of the proposed canal 
arm, alongside the eastern edge of the Country 
Park.  It is proposed that there could be possible 
forward funding by DDC of £8.715 million, to be 
reimbursed from Community Infrastructure Levy 
(CIL) receipts.  There is considerable opposition to 
the canal arm within Daventry town itself. 
 
Kilsby Open Gardens  
I enjoyed Kilsbyôs recent Open Gardens event, which 
always gives an opportunity not just to admire 
gardenersô creativity, but also to chat to residents 
informally, and of course to enjoy tea and cake in the 
village hall! 
 
I hope you all have a lovely summer. 
 
Catherine 
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1st Kilsby Guides  
(from Sue Curtis, Tel: 822039) 
 
 
Sadly, after nearly six years of running the guides, 
our leadership team (thatôs me, Nikki and Anne) 
have decided to call it a day and so we are looking 
for someone else to take up the reins. 
 
The guides meet every Wednesday evening at the 
school and over the years we have met some great 
girls and enjoyed some amazing activities, such as 
sailing, horse-riding, and of course selling and 
delivering the Christmas post complete with horse 
drawn cart!  We have raised hundreds of pounds for 
charity and enjoyed transforming our garden at the 
village hall.  As leaders, we have encouraged the 
girls to abide by their guide promise: to help their 
community, and to be true to themselves by 
developing confidence through all the weird and 
wonderful things we have done together, like 
camping, climbing and potholing; going to the ballet; 
making jam and home made sausages; and a wet 
and wild night where we all got soaked! 
 
As you can see, it is, above all, good fun, so we 
hope you will come forward to ensure it continues.  
We will be around to help the transition and give 
what guidance we can.  Please contact me at 
kilsbycurt@tesco.net or on 07764 335830 and Iôd be 
happy to answer any questions.   

KILSBY WOMENôS INSTITUTE 
(From Nancy Golding, Tel: 822611) 
     
Our summer outing in June was a visit to Hampton 
Court Castle which is situated near Leominster in 
Herefordshire.  This is a 600 year old manor house 
beside the River Lugg with beautiful gardens.  
  
We had a guided tour of the house, which over many 
years had been extended and altered.  During the 
20

th
 century most of the original furniture had been 

sold and it had fallen into disrepair.  It was rescued 
by an American millionaire in the 1990s who 
restored and furnished it magnificently to his idea of 
how an English country manor should look.  
    
The gardens are not to be missed, with beautiful 
flower borders divided by canals, island pavilions, a 
wisteria tunnel, ancient trees, a maze of a thousand 
yews, gothic tower, waterfall, and riverside walks. 
 
Although we had to leave a little earlier than planned 
because of the rain, everyone agreed this had been 
a lovely place to visit. 
 

Diana Humphries represented us at the National WI 
Annual Conference in Liverpool.  Guest speakers 
were Jo Fairley, co-founder of Green & Black's 
chocolate company and Susie Dent from 
Countdown.  The resolutions on micro plastic fibres 
and alleviating loneliness were debated and voted 
on.  The Chairman reported that 148 new WI 
branches had opened during the past year. 
 

On 13th July Shirley Allen gave us an entertaining 
talk on 'Recycle & Renew'.   She gave us lots of  
interesting ideas to be creative with things you might 
otherwise throw away ï e.g. gift tags from empty 
tissue boxes; a doorstop from an old slipper; 
tablecloths, aprons or cushion covers from old 
curtains; vases from old jam jars.  Shirley certainly 
made us think about what we might do with things 
before we throw them away.  
 

We have also had a craft evening learning how to 
make Corn Dollies.  Some of us went to the 'Last 
Night of the Proms Concert' at Holy Cross Church in 
Daventry,  had lunch at The Tuning Fork in Houlton,  
and went to the Globe Theatre to see 'Much Ado 
About Nothing'. 
 

Kilsby WI has been busy with lots of varied activities 
during the past weeks which provided something for 
all members to enjoy.  New members and guests are 
always welcome to our meetings on the 3rd Thursday 
of each month at 7.30 pm  in the Village Hall. 
 

 

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION 
DEVON OX PUB 

 
Do you remember the Devon Ox pub, which used to 
stand on Barby Road? 
 
If you do, Bob Cave would like to hear from you.  He 
is looking for information about the pub in the 1950s 
and early 60s.  If you can help, please contact Bob 
at:  rmcpcave@talktalk.net on 01270 589150 or 
07742 175260.  
 

 

mailto:kilsbycurt@tesco.net
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ST. FAITHôS SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

(From Kathy Jenkins, Tel:  822464) 
 
Coffee Mornings  
The coffee morning, on Tuesday 6th June in the 
Kilsby Room, was very successful and we made 
£65.70.  
 
Our Coffee Morning on Tuesday 11th July in St 
Faithôs Church made a nice change , and everyone 
enjoyed it.  The result was £106.85.  
 
Strawberry and Wine Evening  
We also had a very pleasant time at the Strawberry 
and Wine Evening, at the home of Frank and 
Barbara Almond on Friday 7th July.  It was a lovely 
evening enjoyed by all who were there, and we 
made £426.00.  Thank you to Frank and Barbara for 
opening their home for us all to share in the evening.  
 
Summer Lunch  
There will be another Summer Lunch this year, on 
Saturday 12th August in the Village Hall, at 12.30 pm 
for 1.00 pm.  The price is £10, which includes a 
glass of wine.  Tickets are available from Margaret 
Dean, Tel: 822724.  
 
If there are any village or Church friends who might 
like to make a savoury or sweet dish for us, we 
would be very grateful.  
 
.  
 

 

TOWER EVENT 
 

Saturday, 29
th

 July from 10.00 am  
 

at St. Faith's Church  
 

Exhibition of Tower History  
Display of Christening Robes & Vestments  

Refreshments  
Produce & Cake Stalls  

Bric -a-brac Stall  
Children's Activities  

 
In aid of Tower Restoration  

Harvest Supper  
We shall be having a Harvest Supper in the Village 
Hall on Monday 25th September.  Tickets will be £10 
which will include a glass of wine, and can be 
purchased from Margaret Dean or any member of 
the Committee. 
  
We usually have a very nice supper and sweet and 
expect to have a very good number of people with 
us.  So please buy your tickets in good time and 
come and enjoy a  very pleasant evening with the 
Social Committee. 
  

Thank you   
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Crick Medical Practice   

(From Eddie Taken, Tel. 822068)   
 
Staff Changes  
Dr John Bolland will be leaving the practice at the 
end of July to take up a position at the Central 
Surgery where he will be working less hours.  He will 
be greatly missed and Iôm sure you would all wish 
him well in his new position and thank him for the 
excellent service he has provided for many years. 
 
The practice is working hard to find a replacement 
and will be starting interviews shortly.  In the 
meantime, a locum doctor is in process of being 
appointed to cover the period before a new doctor 
starts.  The locum will be employed to cover the 
hours currently worked by Dr Bolland and some 
extra hours to meet the increase in patient numbers. 
Patients can therefore be assured that at least the 
current number of appointments will be available. 
 
The new treatment room nurse, Louise Young has 
now started and will soon be able to ease the load of 
the two practice nurses.  Louise will continue to 
study towards becoming a fully qualified practice 
nurse. 
 
Training Days  
The training days for the rest of this year will be:   
13th September, 11th October, 8th November and 6th 
December.  On these days, the surgery will close at 
1.00 pm. 
 
Bank Holiday  
The surgery will be closed on Monday 28th August 
and will open as usual on Tuesday 29th. 
 

Dr Twigg   

Dr Twigg would like to thank everyone who 
supported and sponsored her walk around the Isle of 
Wight last month in aid of Macmillan Cancer Fund.  
She managed to complete 65 miles in 25 hours, 
which is no mean feat, and raised £1100.   

TED WORSTER 
November 9th 1935 - 24th May 2017 

 
I would like to thank everyone who came to Tedôs 
funeral, all my family and friends and also Tedôs 
workmates from years ago, especially the Beech 
Autos garage and Volvo lads.  Ted would have 
been overjoyed at the number of people who were 
there.  Thank you also to everyone who sent lovely 
cards and messages. 
 
Also a big thank you to the Rev. Nigel and the Rev. 
John Stephenson for a lovely service, and thank 
you to Dawn for the beautiful poem she wrote.  It 
caused quite a bit of laughter but it made it such a 
happy service.   
 
Finally, thank you to everyone for their donations to 
the air ambulance which totalled £390.  Ted was 
born and bred in Kilsby and will be remembered for 
a long time.  On behalf of all my family I would like 
to thank everyone for a wonderful day. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Margaret Worster 

Northamptonshire Historic 
Churches Trust (NHCT)  
(From Gill Mason, Tel: 822658) 
 
This yearôs Sponsored Ride and Stride is on 
Saturday 9th September.  It is a day out in the open 
air and you can plan your own route. 
 
All sponsorship money received is divided equally 
between NHCT and the church and chapel chosen 
by you. 
 
Sponsorship forms are available from Gill Mason, 28 
Main Road, Tel: 822658. 

HELP NEEDED WITH KRONICKLE  
(From The Editors) 

 
The Kronickle editorial team is in urgent need of 
some extra members.  There are currently three of 
us, including Clare Glover who has been dealing 
with the distribution of the magazine to our force of 
volunteer deliverers for many years.  Clare now 
needs to give up this responsibility  and we need to 
find a replacement. 
 
Neither Chris Lomas nor Laura Treacy, the other two 
members of the team, can take on the task of 
distributing Kronickle - Chris because she is already 
responsible for putting the magazine together and 
getting it printed, and Laura because she lives in 
France for half the year, although she acts as an 
editor from there using the internet. 
 
We are keen to get some new people to join the 
team to bring fresh ideas and input to the magazine 
and, in particular, we need someone to take on the 
task of distributing Kronickle to the deliverers every 
second month.   This is not a particularly time-
consuming or onerous task, but it is crucially 
important and if someone does not come forward to 
take it on we may not be able to continue to produce 
the magazine. 
 
If you could spare two or three hours every couple of 
months to help with Kronickle we would be delighted 
to hear from you.  If you would like more information 
please contact Chris Lomas on 822650. 
 



Page9 

Sunday Services (at 11.00 am)  
August  
6th  Rev. Elizabeth Kemp HC 
13th  Wally Mular 
20th  Rev. Iain Mair 
27th  Songs of Praise 
 

September  
3rd  Rev. Elizabeth Kemp 
10th  Rev. Cecil Gill HC 
17th  John Perkins 
24th  Harvest - Keith Bishop.  All welcome 
 

Tuesday Guild (at 2.15 pm)  
Dates to be advised. 

KILSBY   UNITED   REFORMED   CHURCH  
 
AUGUST/SEPTEMBER NEWS  

Coffee Shop  
Open Mondays and Thursdays 9.00 am - 12.00 pm, 
serving breakfasts and tea/coffee. 
Everybody is welcome. 
 

Scrabble  
Wednesdays at 1.00 pm in the cafe.   Everybody is 
welcome. 
 

Barbeque  
We had a very successful barbeque.  Thank you for 
all the wonderful help we had from our friends. 
 

BRIDGE AT THE VILLAGE HALL  
(From Pam Preston, Tel: 823184) 

 
The usual summer bridge sessions are currently 
under way at the Village Hall on Friday mornings 
between 10.00 am and 12.00 noon.  They will run 
until term at the Percival Guildhouse starts again in 
September.  
 
If you enjoy bridge do come along and join us for 
these summer sessions.  Refreshments are 
available.  

Kilsby Garden and 
Produce  
Association  
(From Sue Curtis, Tel: 822039) 
 
The running dinner in aid of Downôs Syndrome 
Association was held on a beautiful night and 
involved some great food, great wine and great 
company.  Everyone enjoyed the óProsecco in the 
Parkô and we raised Ã180 for Downôs Syndrome 
Association. 
 
Judging took place for the gardens and planters in 
the village on July 8th.  There were a good number 
of entries and the judge commented on how lovely 
the planters all looked and said she thought we had 
some talented gardeners.  The results will be 
announced at the produce show on 10 September. 
 
The programmes for the show will be distributed 
shortly.  It really is a fun event so why not take a look 
at the many different classes and enter if you havenôt 
before.  There are cookery, photography and craft 
classes as well as the opportunities to enter your 
fruit, flowers and vegetables.  It is open to everyone 
in the village and costs just pence to enter.  If you 
are worried about what the judges are looking for, 
we are holding for the first time a ópre-show adviceô 
session where you could learn a lot from our local 
garden experts, Charles Smedley and Tom Clay.  It 
will be held on Monday, September 4 at 7.00 pm at  
the home of Tom and Christine Clay on Main Road, 
and you can get tips on how to make sure your 
produce has the best chance of success.   
There are also lots of classes for children too, with 
cash prizes!  See page 23 of this magazine for the 
recipes for the cookery section.  

    (Cont. in next column)  

(From Diana Smith, Tel: 822197) 
On Saturday 24th June we visited Winterbourne 
Gardens, near Birmingham University. We arrived 
early in bright sunshine. The gardens, developed by 
the Nettlefold family of GKN fame, were full of 
varied planting, all beautifully maintained and used 
by students from the University.  There were 
glasshouses full of insectivorous plants and  
others with cacti and succulents. The formal gardens 
contained lovely herbaceous borders, full of colour. 
The cafe on the terrace was excellent, too!  Some of 
us managed to look around the house with its  
memorabilia of the early 1900's. 

The journey to our next venue, Baddesley Clinton, 
was along the Sparkbrook Road out of Birmingham. 
It was culturally very interesting!  Beautiful 
Baddesley Clinton never fails to delight.  The sun  
shone on the old, moated house and we had enough 
time to explore the borders and vegetable garden as 
well as the woodland walk. Some of us were able to 
tour the house. By now we were ready for a rest and 
an ice-cream before heading back to Kilsby. 
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